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Erev Sukkot  
Wednesday, September 18  

Sukkot  
Thursday, Sept. 19 & Friday, Sept. 20  

Menõs Club Sukkot Dinner -  Friday, Sept. 20  

Erev Shemini Atzeret/Yizkor  
Wednesday, September 25  

Shemini Atzeret/Yizkor  
Thursday, September 26  

Simchat Torah Celebration  

Thursday, September 26 ñ6:15 PM  

Simchat Torah  
Friday, September 26  

 

Erev Rosh Hashanah  
Wednesday, September 4  

Rosh Hashanah 
Thursday, September 5  

Rosh Hashanah 
Friday, September 6  

Kol Nidre  
Friday, September 13  

Yom Kippur  
Saturday, September 14  

 



Our Temple staff members  and volunteers  
are happy to help you by phone or email 

òOne Brick at a Timeó 

Ponn Family Pathway  
 

Buy a brick to  

 recognize special people or 

milestones in your life, or 

just honor someone you love!  

 

Please join Temple Ner Tamid 

as we secure our future while 

we build a solid foundation!  
 

Contact:  

office@templenertamid.org  

 

DONATIONS  

 

Did you know you can make a 

donation online by credit card 

at any time?  

 

Visit www.templenertamid.org   

Select òpaymentsó  

and process your donation 

from the comfort  

 of home!  
  

 Rabbi: Deborah Zuker   

 Temple Ext.201 rabbi@templenertamid.org 
  

 Cantor: Stephen Abramowitz 

 Temple Ext: 203   cantor@templenertamid.org 
  

Synagogue Administrator: Beth K. Hoffman  

Temple Ext: 200     office@templenertamid.org 

  

 President: Mark Rudin  

 Temple Ext: 301  pres@templenertamid.org 

 Vice Presidents: Steve Ring  sring@mitre.org 
                  Harvey Dragoon hardra535@aol.com 
                  Harriet Feinstein  hbubbe@yahoo.com 
  

 USY:    David Goldberg  

 Home: (978)535-4555    goldbergl@comcast.net 

 Bookkeeper: Linda Swears  

 Temple Ext: 202      ltswears@comcast.net 

 Sisterhood President: Judy Kemp 

 Home: 978-532-8057 judykemp@comcast.net 

 

 Menôs Club President: Mark Lubarsky  

 Home: 978-535-4378  mark.e.lubarsky@gmail.com 

 Torah Fund Cards: Sue Savy  

 Home: (617) 686-7470 suesavy@comcast.net 

SHABBAT & High Holy Day  

CANDLE LIGHTING  
 

 

Erev Rosh Hashanah 

Wed. Sept. 4                      6:57 PM 

Rosh Hashanah 

Thursday, Sept. 5              7:56 PM 

Friday, Sept. 6                   6:53 PM 

 

Kol Nidre/Yom Kippur  

Friday, Sept. 13                 6:41 PM 

 

Erev Sukkot 

Weds. Sept. 18                   6:32 PM 

Sukkot 

Thurs. Sept. 19                7 :30 PM 

Friday, Sept. 20                6:29 PM 

 

Erev Shemini Atzeret 

Wed. Sept. 25                    6:20 PM 

Shemini Atzeret 

Thurs. Sept, 26                  7:30 PM 

Simchat Torah    

Friday, Sept. 27                 6:16 PM 

OFFICE 

 CLOSED 
 

Monday, Sept. 2nd  

Labor Day  
 

Thursday, Sept. 5th  

Friday, Sept. 6th  

Rosh Hashanah 
 

Thurs., Sept. 19th  

Friday, Sept. 20th  

Sukkot  
 

Thurs. Sept.26  

Shemini Atzeret  
 

Friday, Sept. 27  

Simchat Torah  

http://media.photobucket.com/image/shabbat/lamccormack/j18l1.jpg?o=209


Rabbi Deborah Zuker   

 
 

The Best Thirty Minutes of the Week 

 
 

Recently I attended a half-day meditation retreat for rabbis. 

We spent much of the day in silence, spent some time stud-

ying, and did one exercise that was particularly powerful 

for me. What was that powerful exercise? Lunch. 

We did what is called an 'eating meditation' - eating in si-

lence and without distractions. So often when we eat we are 

also reading, or also checking our e-mail, or also talking 

with other people, or also driving in our cars. The exercise 

here was to eat while doing nothing else - simply experi-

ence the sensations and pleasures of eating and notice all of 

the tastes and textures of the food. 

The lunch on offer was nothing special- tuna salad, egg sal-

ad, green salad, pita bread, and some fruit. But when I 

slowed down and focused and paid attention - it was a truly 

fascinating meal!  

Mostly, I became absorbed with the lettuce. It was mesclun 

greens, which I often think of as a not so differentiated pile 

of not so crunchy leaves. But when I became curious about 

that green salad, I noticed how different each leaf was - 

some were bitter, some were sweet. Different parts of the 

same leaf even tasted different. And really, they were much 

crunchier and more interesting to chew than I have ever 

experienced before! The shavings of carrot in the salad 

were sweeter than I would have thought and the cherry to-

matoes burst with acidic juice. The fruit was another sur-

prising part of the meal - one grape and one strawberry 

commanded a great deal of attention - amazing how they 

both grow out of the same earth! 

At the end of the half-hour, with only half of my plate of 

food consumed, I noticed how enjoyable it had been to 

spend this time with God's bounty. When I approached the 

experience of eating with curiosity and attention, it was tru-

ly the best half hour of my week! 

As we come to the High Holy Days and set aside this 

month for reflection - I urge you to find more ways to pay 

attention. Try a meditative silent meal. Engage in a conver-

sation with a loved one without glancing at your cell phone. 

Take a drive without listening to the radio and be with your 

thoughts. Whatever you can do to reconnect with yourself 

and with the spark of God that is inside of you will help you 

get this year off to a more meaningful start. 

 

Shanah Tovah u'Metukah - wishing you a sweet and happy 

new year! 

 

Rabbi Deborah Zuker 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Congregants, 

 

The summer is just about behind us and Rosh Hashana is 

nearly on our doorsteps. Many years ago at this time I 

would be writing my ñWhat I did this summerò story for the 

start of the new school year. Well, this is some of what I did 

this summer: a road trip with my 7 year old grandson, an-

other road trip with my 11 year old grandson, a Federation 

of Jewish Menôs Clubs (FJMC) Biennial Convention, and 

many meetings and discussions on opportunities to collabo-

rate with area synagogues, which will continue into the 

New Year. I have been able to find a balance, as I hope you 

have, among family, volunteerism, work, and ñtaking care 

of meò. They are all important and they help to make us 

who we are. Volunteerism is good for your soul and good 

for us at Temple Ner Tamid. 

 

Rabbi Zuker is completing the second year of her three-year 

contract and Cantor Steve is completing the first year of his 

current two-year contract. A Rabbi Reelection Committee 

has been meeting over the summer and will present its rec-

ommendation to a special BOT meeting on September 24. 

All TNT members in-good-standing are welcome to take 

part in this meeting; the BOT will then vote via closed bal-

lot. The Ritual Committee will present its Cantor reelection 

recommendation to the BOT early next year. This is your 

synagogue; please feel free to participate in the reelection 

process by sharing your thoughts with the committee mem-

bers (ref. reelection letter in this bulletin) or in-person at the 

September 24 meeting. 

 

The FJMC convention that I mentioned above was an over-

whelming success for the FJMC and for all of the attendees. 

I plan to share the program opportunities I experienced at 

the convention with the Menôs Club and hopefully we can 

implement some of them here. Even though it was a Menôs 

Club convention, much of what was presented applies to 

the synagogue as a whole. I was able to get a link to Dr. 

Ron Wolfsonôs presentation on Relational Judaism. I sent 

the link to the members of the Executive Board and Board 

of Trustees in late July and we discussed it at the August 

BOT meeting. Hopefully, we can bring Relational Judaism 

to Temple Ner Tamid and all benefit from Dr. Wolfsonôs 

approach to the power of relationships and how that can 

transform the Jewish Community. 

 

Anita and I wish the entire congregation a happy, healthy 

and sweet New Year.  

 

 

LôShanah Tovah Tikatevu 

 

 

Mark Rudin 

President, Mark Rudin  





Cantor Stephen Abramowitz   
 

5774: The Resolution Revolution!  
 

During the High Holidays, we will have ample opportuni-

ties to remember our deeds and transgressions over the 

past year.   I personally have a full docket of atonement.  

But in America, during our OTHER (January 1st) new 

year, many of us habitually make resolutions.  In other 

words, Americans only look forward, not backward.   

As Jews we are blessed with the chance to look backward 

AND forward.  The Hebrew word for resolution, hachlata, 

relates to a choice or decision.  But I invite you to choose 

to change the paradigm (by altering one English letter) and 

make 5774 your Jewish spiritual REVOLUTION!   

Since Sukkot begins just a few days after breaking the fast 

on Yom Kippur, letôs start there.   If you have never held 

an etrog and lulav, that is a wonderful tradition to begin.  

Those more seasoned in Sukkot customs might commit to 

sitting in a Sukkah (which is literally the commandment) 

for all eight days.  Or try a fruit that you had not tasted last 

year.   Parents with younger children can engage in the 

tradition of ushpizin, ñinvitingò distant relatives, famous 

Jews or biblical ancestors to your sukkah.   

In the synagogue, you can march with us around the sanc-

tuary holding your lulav and etrog (people are always 

willing to share).  On Friday, chow down at the annual 

Menôs Sukkot Dinner, with appetizers under the Sukkah.   

Hear the moving prayer for rain (Geshem) on Shemini 

Atzeret,  remember your loved ones during two Yizkor 

services, mercilessly beat the worn lulav fronds on Hosha-

nah Rabbah, and meet some new friends (we will be 

joined by Temple Bônai Abraham twice:  in Beverly on 

day 2 and at TNT on the morning of Simchat Torah).   

Speaking of Simchat Torah, on the evening prior 

(September 26th), Rabbi Zuker and I have supersized the 

celebration.  You can still sing and dance with the Torah, 

but children (and kids of all ages), get ready for the Amaz-

ing (Torah) Race and Puzzle Chase!   We will challenge 

you to find various passages in the Torah, and thereby 

earn a piece of a word puzzle.   We will even have prizes!   

If a musical revolution suits your fancy, stay tuned for an 

upcoming Friday night in the Fall.  We will present a Se-

phardic Music Shabbat.    And after a hiatus in September, 

the Teddy Bear Shabbat returns on the first Friday in Oc-

tober.   Families come together for dinner (5:30) and an 

interactive service (6:15), while our regular Shabbat-goers 

can still ring in Shabbat at 8pm.   

I am chomping at the bit to hold up my end of the revolu-

tion bargain.  I hope you will come along for part of the 

journey.   
 

Shana tovah umôtukah, ugmar chatimah tovah!  

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR  

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS!  

 

 

 

 

 

Barry Comak 

Al Fogel 

Alan Lehman 

Larry Levine  

Gail Shapiro 

Max Shible 

Larry Shulman  

Mark Solomon 

Rosalyn Stein 

Rena Zellin 
 

Donôt see your September birthday? 

Make sure the office knows the date. 

Call - 978-532-1293 

Email: templenertamid@verizon.net 

Yahrzeit Fund in memory of: 
   

   

 ARNOLD IRVING SIEGEL (Friend) by Eleanor Brown 
  BENJAMIN KEMP (Father) by Alexander Kemp 
  CHARLES EPSTEIN (Father) by Merle Shuman 
  CHARNA BUCHBINDER (Mother) by Bea Zide 
  DANIEL ROSENTHAL (Father-in-law) by Alexander Kemp 
  DOROTHY ZIGELBAUM (Mother) by Irma Sternberg 
  EDWARD KADEN (Father) by Judith Lewis 
  ESTHER ALPERSON (Grandmother) by Kenneth Willner 
  EVELYN SADUR (Mother) by Nancy Becker 
  HENRY LUBARSKY (Father) by Mark Lubarsky 
  LEO COLE (Father) by William Cole 
  MARSHA KEMP (Wife) by Alexander Kemp 
  MARY NEWMAN (Mother-in-law) by Helen Newman 
  MELVIN S. LEVINE (Father) by Adele Lubarsky and Naomi 
 Brodie 
  RAYMOND R. KANE (Father) by Gloria Simons 
  ROSE RABINOVITCH (Aunt) by Irene Rabinovitch 
  SAMUEL RAITER (Father) by Estelle Comak 
  SAMUEL ROGOSA (Grandfather) by Martin Rogosa 
  SARAH COMAK (Mother-in-law) by Estelle Comak 
  SEENA CHASET (Sister) by Fran Schulman 
  SYLVIA WILLNER (Mother) by Kenneth Willner 
  VICTORIA YOUSHA MORHAIM (Wife) by Abraham Morhaim 
 



  

 

 

Shalom and Shana Tovah! 

 

Hope everyone had a terrific summer. We are very 

excited to see all the students back at our Religious 

School for the new year. Our first open house at Zin-

ga's (an Ice Cream place) went very well; it was a 

pleasure seeing some of our returning students as well 

as meeting new families.  I would like to  introduce 

a couple of new teachers to our staff: Beti Levine will 

be teaching Kitah Alef ( first grade) and Deborah 

Sudenfield will be co-teaching Kitah Bet, Gimel and 

Dalet (grades 2,3, and 4) together with Yael Sokolow, 

who is returning to teach Judaica & Hebrew. In addi-

tion, I would like to welcome back Dina Davidyan 

and Leah Jacobson, who will be co-teaching Kitah 

Vav and Zayin in Hebrew, Judaica, as well as Jewish 

History and Prophets. All our teachers are proficient 

in Hebrew which gives the kids an opportunity to hear 

and learn how to speak Hebrew. We have a very busy 

month ahead of us with the holidays coming up so 

soon. 
 

The Religious School is having a second open house 

for those who couldn't make it to the first one. Please 

come mix and mingle with your friends 

on Wednesday, August 28 from 5-7pm at Zinga's.  
 

I would like to wish everyone a healthy, happy and 

sweet new year. Look forward to seeing all of you at 

t e m p l e  d u r i n g  t h e  H i g h  H o l i d a ys . 
 

Talya Paul, Lead Teacher 

Shalom, 

Recently, I heard someone say, ñAugust is the 

Sunday of the summer.ò   My initial thought, was that 

is so true.  Once August arrives, that feeling of sum-

mer being over hits me.   However, at some point in 

August, I begin to crave the routine of a schedule that 

comes with September and the new year. 

This September brings a lot of newness to my 

family.  Both of my children are entering new schools.  

I am starting my year as Sisterhood president.  The 

Jewish New Year brings a time of reflection and reju-

venation and excitement of what is to come.  We are 

looking forward to the new and interesting challenges 

we are facing! 

Our new year has unofficially started with a 

bang.  Thanks to Tracy Cranson and her committee 

for another successful Game Night.  Logistics were a 

bit of a challenge, but we still managed to provide a 

great night for 70 ladies.  We are already looking for-

ward to our next one! 

On September 16th we will host our opening 

program, ñHora and Hummusò, featuring TNTôs own 

Israeli dance group!   Please come and support both 

temple groups, either by joining in or watching!  I 

know it will be a great start to a fantastic year. 

 Wishing you all a happy and healthy New 

Year from the Kemps!  May it be meaningful and 

memorable. 

 

LôShana Tovah, Judy Kemp 
 

 

 

Summer time and the living was easy. As the summer 

draws to a close, we look forward with eager anticipa-

tion to the busy and happy days ahead. I hope every-

one had a restful and pleasant summer. 
 

This year September is very busy for us at Temple 

Ner Tamid.  First we start the new year with Rosh 

Hashanah and Yom Kippur. Next, I hope many of you 

will join us for a Meet and Greet at the Menôs Club 

BBQ on September 9th.  We are looking forward to 

the Succot dinner on Friday, September 20th as well as 

the Simchat Torah celebration on September 26th.  

Both of these events give our Temple family a chance 

to reconnect after the busy summer and to forge new 

relationships. It is definitely the right time to get to 

know those families that are joining us for the first 

time and to strengthen existing bonds. 
 

Menôs Club is planning many activities that we hope 

you will take part in, such as our trip to Foxwoods on 

September 29th. If this is not ñyour cup of teaò, I guar-

antee that we will be sponsoring something that will 

catch your interest. If you have a suggestion of a pro-

gram, please let me know. 
 

Coming up in October, there are two events to mark 

on your calendar. Bônai Brith sponsors a booth at the 

Topsfield Fair running October 4th -14th.  For each 

shift worked, $18 will be allocated to a Jewish organi-

zation of your choice. This is an easy and fun way to 

raise money for the Temple. If interested, contact 

Marc Freedman at marc@freedmanfinancial1.com.  

The second event takes place on October 27th, when 

Temple Ner Tamid hosts the 2013 Keeper of the 

Flame. We will be honoring our own shining light, 

Todd Levine. Watch your mail for more information. 
 

Lôshanah Tovah, 

Mark 

Sisterhood, Judy Kemp  

Menôs Club, Mark Lubarsky 

Religious School, Talya Paul  

x-apple-data-detectors://0
mailto:marc@freedmanfinancial1.com


ISRAELI DANCING  

 TUESDAY NIGHTS AT  

8:00 PM 

ALL ARE WELCOME!  
 

 

FOOD PANTRY  

IS IN NEED OF  
 

Whole Grains & Pasta  
Please drop off your donations  

in the bin located in the Coat Room at TNT!  

Food Pantry Distribution at Temple Sinai,  

 Marblehead on Sunday, September 29, 2013.  

Temple Ner Tamid  

is recycling paper  

To help the environment  

and raise a little money too!  
 
 

Our bin is located in  

the back by the playground.  

Next time you come to Temple drive up  

and drop off a bag of paper!  
 

     

   The Pransky Financial Group 
        

ARE YOU TRAVELING?? 

PROBLEMS HAPPENĈ 
 

Now offering Worldwide Travel Insurance 

from one of the leading global providers 

 

for informationé 

Contact Alan Pransky      alan@pranskyfinancial.com 

617-538-0058 
 

Insurance coverage is underwritten by BCS Insurance Company (OH, Administrative 
hŦŦƛŎŜΥ hŀƪǿƻƻŘ ¢ŜǊǊŀŎŜΣ L[ύΣ ǊŀǘŜŘ ά!-ά ό9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘύ ōȅ !ΦaΦ .Ŝǎǘ /ƻΦΣ ǳƴŘŜǊ ./{ 
Form No. 52.201 series or 52.401 series, or Jefferson Insurance Company (NY, Ad-
ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛǾŜ hŦŦƛŎŜΥ wƛŎƘƳƻƴŘΣ ±!ύΣ ǊŀǘŜŘ ά!έ ό9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘύ ōȅ !ΦaΦ .Ŝǎǘ /ƻΦΣ ǳƴŘŜǊ 
Jefferson Form No. 101-C series or 101-t ǎŜǊƛŜǎΣ ŘŜǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǳǊŜŘΩǎ 
state.  Allianz Global Assistance and Allianz Travel Insurance are brands of AGA Ser-
vice Company.  AGA Service Company is the licensed producer and administrator of 
this plan and an affiliate of Jefferson Insurance Company.  The insured shall not 
receive any special benefit or advantage because of the affiliation between AGA 

Service Company and Jefferson Insurance Company. 

PLACE YOUR BUSINESS 

AD HERE FOR ONLY 

$125.00  

CONTACT: OFFICE  



MAZEL TOV!  
Heather Comak on her marriage to Travis Ledoyt  

Susan & Bruce Comak on the marriage of their daughter, Heather to Travis Ledoyt  
Estelle Comak on the marriage of her granddaughter, Heather to Travis Ledoyt  

Janice & Elliot Wyner on the marriage son, Barry, to Emilee Drobbin  
Ivy & Peter Dorflinger on the engagement of their daughter, Ariel to Brian Cote  

Rhona Weiner on the engagement of her granddaughter, Ariel to Brian Cote  
Debbie Ponn & David Ponn on the engagement of their son, Jeremy, to Meredith Dubs  

Evelyn Ponn on the engagement of her grandson, Jeremy, to Meredith Dubs  
 
 

GET WELL 
Mark Solomon     Irene Gustat     Barbara Pickard    Eleanor Goldberg  

 
 

KIDDUSH & ONEG SPONSORS 
In Honor of Deborah & Alan Pranskyôs 42nd wedding anniversary, grandson Micahôs 1st 
birthday, Josh & Hallieôs wedding anniversary & father, Irving Pranskyôs 95th birthday 

 
To share your news or if you are interested in sponsoring  

an Oneg Shabbat or Kiddush Luncheon in Honor of a special occasion  

 
Contact:  office@templenertamid.org  

We mourn the loss of our Congregant  
 

Arnold Goodman  
 

Husband of Marlene Goodman  
Father of Carrie Cohen & Kim Cooperstein & Family  

 
 
 
 

PURCHASE THE NEW ENTERTAINMENT BOOK  
DISCOUNTED AT $25.00 

SUPPORT TEMPLE NER TAMID 

Available at the Temple Office  



                  

THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS CONTRIBUTORS 

ARNOLD DOLLIN SCHOLARSHIP  
   ANNABELLE SWARTZ In Honor of your "special birthday" by PAULA DOLLIN 
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, Arnold,  

  so sorry for your loss by DEBBIE & MARTY KRINSKY 
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman  

  by ARLENE TITELBAUM 
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

  by ALEX KEMP 
 

BUILDING FUND  
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

   by JEAN & MOE SACK 
 

CANTOR SAM PESSAROFF MEMORIAL  
   FREEDMAN FAMILY In Memory beloved husband & father, Warren , with our deepest sympathy 

  by KRINSKY FAMILY  
   GOLDSTEIN FAMILY In Memory of beloved mother & grandmother, Sylvia, so sorry for your loss 

  by KRINSKY FAMILY  
 

DEE DEE TALEWSKY MEMORIAL  
   ALLEN TALEWSKY On the loss of cousin, Tema by SANDI & ALAN ROSENBAUM 
   MICHAEL MOAR In Memory of wife and mother, Tema Shapiro Moar 

  by THE TALEWSKY & COHEN FAMILIES 
 

EDUCATIONAL ENRICHMENT  
   CARRIE COHEN AND FAMILY In Memory of dad and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

  by BRENDA & ARTHUR RUBIN 
 

GENERAL FUND  
   AUDREY, LEE AND ESTY YANCO In Memory of your mother-in-law and grandmother by DEBBY & RICHARD STRAUSS 
   CARRIE COHEN AND FAMILY In Memory of father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman by JASON MAZUR 
   ELLEN PETERSON AND FAMILY - JACKIE ZELTZER & MICHAEL LUSTIG In Memory of mother and sister, Jeanette Zeltzer 

  by JANET COHEN 
   HEATHER COMAK AND TRAVIS LEDOYT In Honor of your marriage  by GRANDMA ESTELLE COMAK 
   HENRY KAPLAN Hope you're better and up to your usual "self" Sunshine by DOT & RAY WALLMAN 
   IRMA & ARTHUR STERNBERG In Memory of beloved father, Frank Sternberg by PAULA & ROBERT YANOVER 
   LEONA KAPLAN In Honor of your Bat Mitzvah by JENN AND JOSH PEARY 
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

  by JASON MAZUR 

  by VANESSA ROBINSON 
  by CAMP BAUERCREST INC. 
  by ESTELLE COMAK 
  by GAYLE & KENNETH BEAN JR. 
  by JANE & KEN SIEGAL 
  by SANDY & STEVE KLEIN 
  by LISA & BOBWAXMAN  
  by SUSAN & STEVE RING 
  by PHYLLIS FELD 
  by MYRA SOREFF 
   MIMI LEVY In Honor of your recent Bat Mitzvah - Mazal Tov on such a wonderful and special occasion 

  by MALVINA & REUEL LIEBERT  
   SUSAN & ERIC RICHMAN In Honor of your marriage by ESTELLE COMAK 
   THE COOPERSTEIN FAMILY In Memory of father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman by SANDRA & PAUL SNYDER 
   VITA FREEDMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of beloved husband and father, Warren  

  by EILEEN & HARVEY SHAPIRO 
  by ROBERT SULLAWAY AND GAIL SCHULMAN 
  by SUSAN & STEVE RING 



DONATIONS CONTINUED  

JEWISH NATIONAL FUND  
   MARLENE COHEN In Memory of your brother, Richard Baker by DAVID GOLDBERG 
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

  by BRENDA & ARTHUR RUBIN 
 

KITCHEN  
   BUNNY TABASKY In Memory of your brother by MINDY & LARRY LEVINE 
   CARRIE COHEN AND FAMILY In Memory of father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman by SIMONE & TODD LEVINE  
   IVY & PETER DORFLINGER In Honor of your daughter Ariel's engagement by SIMONE & TODD LEVINE 
   IVY & PETER DORFLINGER In Honor of your daughter Ariel's engagement by MINDY & LARRY LEVINE 
   LEONORE LEVINE In Memory of your sister, Cristine by MINDY & LARRY LEVINE 
   STEVE LEIDERMAN In Honor of your special birthday by MINDY & LARRY LEVINE 
 

POIRES SCHOLARSHIP 
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

  by DONNA & BILL POIRES 
   RHONDA ZERO In Memory of your mother, Elaine by DONNA & BILL POIRES 
 

PRAYER BOOK FUND  
   ADULT B'NAI MITZVAH CLASS OF 2013 Mazel Tov! by ALLEN TALEWSKY 
   ANNABELLE SWARTZ In Celebration of your special birthday by GLORIA & MURRAY SIMONS 
   ANNABELLE SWARTZ In Celebration of your very special birthday by SUZANNE SWARTZ 
   GLORIA SIMONS In Celebration of your special birthday by ANNABELLE AND SUZANNE SWARTZ 
   LEONA KAPLAN In Honor of your Bat Mitzvah by LINDA & ABE MASSOUDA 
   MIMI LEVY In Honor of your Bat Mitzvah by LINDA & ABE MASSOUDA 
   PAULA DOLLIN In Honor of your Bat Mitzvah by LINDA & ABE MASSOUDA 
   PAULA DOLLIN In Honor of your Bat Mitzvah by SANDY & HAROLD HOFFMAN 
   THE CRANSON FAMILY Wishing you Mazel Tov on your  new home by LINDA & ABE MASSOUDA 
   VITA FREEDMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband and father, Warren by LINDA & ABE MASSOUDA 
 

RABBI DISCRETIONARY FUND  
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband, father, and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

  by ELLEN & FRANK CHMARA 
 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL  
   THE GOODMAN FAMILY In Memory of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

  by ADELE & MARK LUBARSKY  
 

SARITA PICKARD MEMORIAL  
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Deepest sympathy on the loss of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold  
 Goodman by BARBIE & BERNIE PICKARD 
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

  by RONDA & DAVID COHEN 
 

WINOKUR FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP  
   DR. STEPHEN DAVIDOFF Wishing you Mazal Tov on your Maasim Tovim award by ELLEN WINOKUR 
 

YOUTH  
   AMY & BILL FLAXER Wishing you Mazel Tov on the birth of your granddaughter 

  by SANDI & ALAN ROSENBAUM AND FAMILY  
   MARLENE GOODMAN AND FAMILY In Memory of husband, father and grandfather, Arnold Goodman 

  by GAIL & BARRY FALKOFF 



SEPTEMBER YAHRZEITS : WE REMEMBER THEM 

Esther Alperson 

Alexander Aronis [father of Jane Lawson] 

Anita Baker [wife of Lawrence Baker] 

Benjamin Bankler [father of Brenda Halper] 

Israel Barr 

Norma L. Berk [mother of Bethamy Weinberger] 

Samuel Block [grandfather of Sharyn Solomon] 

Bernice Levine Bress [mother of Ellen Chmara] 

Frances Miller Brody [sister of Nannette Shible] 

Charles Brown 

Irene Burday [mother of Irving Burday] 

Jack K. Burnim 

Abraham S. Cohen [father of David Cohen] 

Leo Cole [father of William Cole] 

Myer Denenberg 

Albert Desatnick [father of Barbara Gerson] 

Bertha Desatnick [mother of Barbara Gerson] 

Louis Dobrushin 

Michael M. Doron [father of Bethamy Weinberger] 

Philip Druckman 

Joseph Erlich 

Harry Falek [father of Carol Willens] 

David Flaxer [father of William Flaxer] 

Harry Alex Fogel [father of Alvin Fogel] 

Perry Gerson [grandfather of Sharyn Solomon] 

Herman David Ginsberg [father of Barry Ginsberg] 

Manachem Ginsberg 

Nathan Glasser [father of Judy Jacobson] 

Calvin Goldberg 

Marjorie Schor Golden [mother of Sandra Litner] 

Max Golden 

Eli Gordon 

Adele Greenfield [1st wife of Morton Greenfield] 

Anna Greenfield 

Andrew S Gross 

Linda Hadany [sister of Dorothy Wallman] 

Abraham Harris 

Norman Horwitz 

Edward Kaden [husband of Helen Kaden] 

Rebecca Katz 

Martin Emanuel Kestenbaum 

Louis Kliger [father of Estelle Dubin] 

Harold Krinsky [father of Martin Krinsky] 

Florence Krouse 

Allison Kuhn [daughter of Barbara Kuhn] 

Bessie Celia Kuhn [mother-in-law of Barbara Kuhn] 

Lillian Kupelnick 

Christine Langee [mother of Leona Kaplan] 

Leo Lemack 

Minnie Kobrin Levey 

Robert Ruby Levine 

Pamela Lewis [wife of Jay Lewis] 

Henry Lubarsky [father of Mark Lubarsky] 

Minnie I. Marlin 

Mary Newman 

Freida Oppenheim [aunt of Arlene Titelbaum] 

Cantor Sam Pessaroff [husband of Mona Pessaroff] 

Bernard Phillips [husband of Barbara Phillips] 

Ida R. Reinherz [mother of Deborah Strauss] 

Bernard Reiss [Father of Deborah Pransky] 

Bertha Richer [grandmother of Rosalinda Jacobson] 

Israel Rogosa [uncle of Martin Rogosa] 

Mary Rogosa [aunt of Martin Rogosa] 

Miriam Paula Romo 

Mary Rosoff [mother of Marlene Goodman] 

Minnie Sack [mother of Morris Sack] 

Evelyn Sadur [mother of Nancy Becker] 

Anne Salkovitz [mother-in-law of Susan Salkovitz] 

Barry Salkovitz [husband of Susan Salkovitz] 

Hyman Sanitsky 

Robert Schechter 

Arnold Schultz [brother of Jeffrey Schultz] 

William Shapiro 

Asher Joel Shuffer 

Rose B. Shuman 

Arnold Irving Siegel [brother of Eleanor Goldberg] 

Max Smith 

Ruth Spitzer [mother of Stuart Spitzer] 

Leonard Stein [husband of Rosalyn Stein] 

Laura Weinstein Steinman [mother of Ina Friedman] 

Nat Varnick 

Clara Weisberg 

Maurice Westerman [father of Ethel Madnick] 

Sylvia  Willner 

George Wyman [father of Beverly Zigelbaum] 

Frances Beatrice Wyner [mother of Elliot Wyner] 

Helen Yodler [aunt of Jennifer Peary] 

Dorothy Zigelbaum [mother of Ira Zigelbaum & Irma 

Sternberg] 

Isadore Zunick [father of Frank Zunick] 

 

 

 

If you are interested  

in reserving a Memorial Plaque, 

please contact the office.  







Join us for Tashlich immediately following services  

on Thursday, September 5th, the first day of Rosh Hashanah       
 
 
 

 
Walking from the Temple  
 

At bottom of Temple driveway, turn left on to walk/bike path.  

Follow about 0.5 miles, until you see water from Proctor Brook on your left adja-
cent an abandoned dirt path  
 
Drive and meet group at Proctor Brook  

From Temple turn left onto Lowell St,   

At second light, turn left into Rolling Hills.  Follow Rd to left onto  Albert  Rd,  
Around corner, past walk/bike path turn left onto Nancy Ave,  

At end of Nancy, park at Lalikos park,  

Walk through opening in narrow section of wood barrier  
On your left chain link fence ends and there is a path which curve to the right.  

Follow the path about 25ft and you will be on walk/bike path, near pole 42.   

Turn right and follow about 400 ft until you reach Proctor brook, which passes 
under the walkway.  

Your first mitzvah 

of the new year 5774 

  

OPERATION ISAIAH  
  

KOL NIDRE NIGHT 
FRIDAY 

SEPTEMBER 13, 2013 
 

 
Help defeat hunger...please bring your ñOperation Isaiahò bags filled with 

NON-PERISHABLE food to Kol Nidre Services.  Some examples are: 
 

*Kosher Foods 
*Peanut Butter  *Beans  *Macaroni & Cheese  *Tuna Fish 

*Soup    *Rice   *Canned Fruit   *Cereal 
*Canned Vegetables *Pasta   

 




